CWCD 173-2019
Ontario @

Ministry of Health Ministere de la Santé
and Long-Term Care et des Soins de longue durée

Office of Chief Medical Officer of Health, Bureau du médecin hygiéniste en chef,
Public Health santé publique

393 University Avenue, 21st Floor 393 avenue University, 21¢ étage
Toronto ON M5G 2M2 Toronto ON M5G 2M2
Telephone: (416) 212-3831 Téléphone: (416) 212-3831
Facsimile: (416) 325-8412 Télécopieur: (416) 325-8412
April 29, 2019

TO: Chairpersons, Boards of Health
Medical Officers of Health, Public Health Units
Chief Executive Officers, Public Health Units

RE: Public Health Modernization

As you are aware, the Ontario government released its Budget on April 11, 2019. The
government is taking a comprehensive approach to modernize Ontario’s health care
system which includes a coordinated public health sector that is nimble, resilient, efficient,
and responsible to the province’s evolving health needs and priorities.

While the broader health care system undergoes transformation, a clear opportunity has
emerged for us to transform and strengthen the role of public health and its connectedness
to communities. Modernizing and streamlining the role of public health units across the
province will better coordinate access to health promotion and disease prevention
programs at the local level, ensuring that Ontario’s families stay safe and healthy.

As you know well, public health is a uniquely placed sector that must evolve to better meet
ever-changing community needs. To that end, the Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care
(the “ministry”) has been working to define what a more resilient, modernized public health
sector will look like, and also how it can contribute to the patient experience and better
align to the new Ontario Health Agency, local Ontario Health teams, and the health system
at large.

Notably, with respect to the public health sector, the ministry is proposing the following:

e Changing the cost-sharing arrangement with municipalities that would reflect an
increased role for municipalities within a modernized public health system beginning
2019-20. The ministry will graduate the cost-sharing changes slowly over the next 3
years and will vary the final ratios by population size of the new Regional Public Health
Entities. This is being done to recognize the variation across the province (i.e.,
geography, disbursement of populations, etc.). The cost-sharing changes, which will
also apply to all 200% provincial programs funded by MOHLTC (except for the
unorganized territories grant provided to northern public health units, and the new
seniors dental program) are planned as follows:
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o 2019-20 (April 1, 2019): 60% (provincial) / 40% (municipal) for Toronto; and,
70% (provincial) / 30% (municipal) for all other public health units.

o 2020-21 (April 1, 2020): 60% (provincial) / 40% (municipal) for the Toronto
Regional Public Health Entity; and, 70% (provincial) / 30% (municipal) for all
other Regional Public Health Entities.

o End State 2021-22 (April 1, 2021): 50% (provincial) / 50% (municipal) for the
Toronto Regional Public Health Entity; 60% (provincial) / 40% (municipal) for 6
larger Regional Public Health Entities with populations over 1 million; and, 70%
(provincial) / 30% (municipal) for 3 smaller Regional Public Health Entities with
populations under 1 million.

e Creating 10 Regional Public Health Entities, governed by autonomous boards of health,
with strong municipal and provincial representation. Realigning the public health sector
at a regional level provides for enhanced system capacity, consistent service delivery
and greater coordination to support health system planning. The role of municipalities
are core aspects of public health that the ministry wants to preserve in this new model
and will do so by maintaining a local public health presence in communities.

e Modernizing Public Health Ontario to reflect changes in the health and public health
landscape.

e Introducing a comprehensive, publicly-funded dental care program for low-income
seniors. The program aims to prevent chronic disease, reduce infections, and improve
quality of life, while reducing burden on the health care system.

It is important to note that the $200 million annual provincial savings target identified in the
2019 Ontario budget (by 2021-22) incorporates provincial savings related to the cost-
sharing change, as well as savings from the proposed creation of 10 Regional Public
Health Entities.

As mitigation, and to support boards of health experiencing challenges during transition,
the Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care will consider providing one-time funding to help
mitigate financial impacts on municipalities and consider exceptions or “waivers” for some
aspects of the Ontario Public Health Standards on a board by board basis. Implementation
of these exceptions will ensure that critical public health (health protection and health
promotion) programs and services are maintained for the protection for the public’s health.

The proposed changes in both structure and cost-sharing are premised on the fact that
essential public health program and service levels would be maintained and will remain
local. The Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care will work with boards of health and public
health units to manage any potential reductions in budgets, including encouraging public
health units to look for administrative efficiencies rather than reductions to direct service
delivery.

As a first step, we will be arranging calls with each of the Health Units over the next week
to discuss the Annual Business Plan and Budget Submissions you have submitted, discuss
the planned changes for this year and related mitigation opportunities, and ensure this next
phase of planning supports your local needs and priorities.
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Further details on the 2019 Ontario Budget can be found on the government’s website at:
http://budget.ontario.ca/2019/contents.html.

As previously noted, there is a significant role for public health to play within the larger
health care system and it will continue to be a valued partner. | look forward to your input
and collaboration as we work to modernize the public health sector.

Thank you for your ongoing support as the ministry continues to build a modern,
sustainable and integrated health care system that meets the needs of Ontarians.

Sincerely,

Original signed by

David C. Williams, MD, MHSc, FRCPC

Chief Medical Officer of Health

c: Business Administrators, Public Health Units

Executive Director, Association of Municipalities of Ontario

City Manager, City of Toronto
Executive Director, Association of Local Public Health Agencies
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